Merrimac Historical Commission Meeting

May 25, 2023

Attending: Larry Fisher, Joe Walden, Bert Cresey, Jeff Hoyt, Gwen Sabbagh, Yvonne Cosgrove

- Gwen Sabbagh, Town Clerk, swore in members, and they signed necessary forms.
- Jeff shared with the committee his previous identification of historic homes at the Port, which were printed on official state forms with accompanying pictures. He has also identified pictures of buildings in the town center.
- The Historical Museum and Historical Commission are separate entities.
- Larry will order new state forms for the inventory. These will be put in a binder so that people
 can look up their homes. Using these official forms allows us to put buildings and houses in
 the state database.
- FYI for members on both the Merrimac Museum and Historical Commission The portrait of Dr. Sweetsir has been located. There will be a presentation with town dignitaries and a photographer at a later date.
- Slate of new officers for the Historical Commission includes:
 - Larry and Bert as Co-chairs.
 - Jeff-Special Collections Expert
 - Yvonne- Secretary/Treasurer

Respectfully submitted,

Yvonne Cosgrove, Secretary

N.B.: Meetings of the Historical Commission will be held on the last Thursday of the month at 4:00 p.m., and members will meet at the Museum.